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PARHAM AIRFIELD MUSEUM 
(Incorporating the 390th Bomb Group Memorial Museum and The Museum of the 

British Resistance Organisation) 

Registered Charity No. 284146 

www.parhamairfieldmuseum.co.uk          Tel: 01728 621373 
email: parhamairfield@yahoo.co.uk 

 

NEWS UPDATE JANUARY 2014 

 

 

The new building, December 2013 

http://www.parhamairfieldmuseum.co.uk/
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NOTICE OF AGM 

PARHAM AIRFIELD MUSEUM 

SATURDAY 29th MARCH 2014, AT THE MUSEUM, 2.00PM. 

APOLOGIES TO MICK TIPPLE, belindatipple@sky.com 

16 Elizabeth Way, Felistowe, Suffolk, IP11 2PF. Tel 01394 270203 

 

tw9{L59b¢Ω{ w9thw¢ ς PETER KINDRED  

It is customary at this time of year for the chairman to write to all members, requesting subscription 

renewals. Lƴ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴΣ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ ȅƻǳ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ 

projects that have been happening at the museum, as well as some practical administrative issues: 

hǳǊ άCǊŀƳƭƛƴƎƘŀƳ ¢ƛƳŜǎέ ŜŘƛǘƻǊ Ƙŀǎ ǊŜǎƛƎƴŜŘ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ Ƙŀǎ ŦƻǊŎŜŘ ŀƴ 

issue that has been building up for several years; the cost of printing and distribution of the Fram 

Times. These costs are not covered by the membership fee. Even if we had a willing editor, it would 

seem to be a waste of Museum funds to be using all of our membership subscriptions, plus reserves, 

to continue this practice. At this point we must note our sincere thanks to Mervyn Wilson, the 

retiring editor, for all the work he has done with The Fram Times. Thankfully, Mervyn is continuing 

in his role as Museum Historian. 

We would like as many members as possible to be at the AGM as, in the absence of the 

άCǊŀƳƭƛƴƎƘŀƳ ¢ƛƳŜǎέΣ we will be proposing that there be no further hard communications 

distributed. Instead, we will aim to produce a regular newsletter that can be distributed 

electronically. One idea suggested is a collaboration between Tim Brett and Ron Harris to produce 

an electronic newsletter for circulation to membership. If you do not have access to email, maybe 

you could ask a friend or relative to print it for you? We do not envisage future newsletters being 

more than a few pages long. 

So if you cannot be at the AGM, we would welcome your feedback on this issue. And if you are 

happy to receive communications by email, please reply by email to parhamairfield@yahoo.co.uk 

so that we can be building up a database of membership email addresses.  

We are expecting the issue of membership fees to be discussed this year in the light of the cessation 

of publishing the Fram Times. We would very much hope that members will continue to support the 

ƳǳǎŜǳƳ ōȅ ǇŀȅƛƴƎ ǎǳōǎŎǊƛǇǘƛƻƴǎΤ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪ ƘŜǊŜ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǎ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ǎŜŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ Ŧƻllowing 

reports, we are investing heavily in the museum to modernise its facilities, enhance the visitor 

mailto:belindatipple@sky.com
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experience and prolong the memories of the 390th. However, some of you may feel that without a 

quantifiable membership benefit, ie the hard copy of Fram Times, you no longer wish to subscribe. 

This obviously is a choice for you. But even if the latter applies to you, we would still like to keep you 

as a member so please send us your email address so that we can continue to communicate with 

you. We already rely heavily on voluntary contributions to keep the museum running.  

We also plan to discuss alternative payment methods at the AGM; we currently pay large bank 

charges to exchange US Dollar cheques to pounds sterling. In the meantime, donations can be made 

as before by sending cheques to Mick Tipple.  

We have had a very busy winter, preparing for the summer season, and the following reports from 

committee members summarise what has been going on. 

 

CHAIRMANS REPORT- MICK TIPPLE  

Another season for the museum is almost upon us. Firstly I would like to wish all our members a 

happy and peaceful New Year. 

The volunteers at the museum had quite a hectic time during this last season, dealing with the 

visitors who came to visit on the Sunday and Wednesday opening times. Also there were visits made 

by groups out of hours. 

The volunteers had a couple of social events, one was on Saturday 2nd November where there was a 

firework display to celebrate Guy Fawkes night, followed by a fish and chip supper. The other was 

on Sunday 15th December for a Christmas lunch at the Douglas Bader pub at Martlesham. A new 

purpose built building is being erected on part of the picnic area, our President Peter Kindred will fill 

you in with all the details of that. 

This year will see the 70th anniversary of two notable events, the first daylight bombing mission on 

Berlin, 4th March 1944 and the D Day landings on the Normandy coast of France on the 6th June 

1944. On the first Berlin mission the groups were recalled because of bad weather, but the 95th, 

and some elements of the 100th BG, and a pathfinder airplane from the 482nd BG carried on and 

bombed Berlin. The fighter cover was from the 4th and 357th fighter groups. The attack was led by 

Lt Colonel Grif Mumford C.O of the 412th BS 95th BG. For this mission the 95th was awarded a 

Distinguished Unit citation. This was the 95ths third DUC the 8th A.F group to receive three. 

The 390th finally went to Berlin on March 6th 1944 where they bombed an electrical equipment 

factory. The group dropped 250 x 500 pound general purpose bombs. The 390th lost one B17 MIA 

but put in claims for 27-2-3. On D Day 6th June the group flew two missions to France bombing 

targets in Caen and the Falaise areas of Normandy. No planes were lost and no claims recorded.  

Some descendants of 390th veterans are coming to the museum to see first-hand how their fathers, 

grandfathers or other relatives were stationed during World War II.  
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Aircrew wings, Bronze Star 

and Purple Heart are now 

all on display in the control 

tower. 

/¦w!¢hwΩ{ REPORT ς BARRY WALTON  

Items donated to the Museum this year, 2013 
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A wooden model of a fire 

engine was presented to the 

museum by Bryn Hurren, the 

model was donated by the 

family of the late Graham 

Hurren, and was a birthday 

present made for him in April 

1945 by German POWs who 

worked at the family farm 

and who were billeted at 

Parham Airfield. 

 

This type of B15 flying 

jacket belonging to an 

American pilot was 

swapped for a bottle of 

Scotch Whisky by Dr 

William (Tod) Nicol who 

was serving with the New 

Zealand Army Medical 

Corps in Bari, Italy. It was 

donated by his daughter, 

Helen Powell. 
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These gloves which were worn by gunners, as well as the baseball bat below (as modelled by 

volunteer Tim Brett), were donated by Dave Evans and originally given to Vernon Hall by an 

American Airman from Parham Airfield. 
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.wh /¦w!¢hwΩ{ w9thw¢ ς GEORGE BROWN  
For many people autumn means leaves turning brown and swallows gathering on telephone wires 
for us in the BRO it means that it is time to empty the bunker. Everything down to the last bullet is 
brought up into the main body of the museum to keep it away from the damp. Here, with the other 
exhibits, they are checked and cleaned in readiness for when we open again. 
 
The work of a volunteer is like an iceberg, most of it goes unseen to the casual visitor and the 
closure of the museum often means more days spent there than less. In previous years we have 
painted walls both inside and out. One year while painting an inside wall a power failure meant we 
had to have all the doors open to get some light and anyone who has visited Parham can imagine 
how cold it was in February. As we are all involved in the new building work for the museum, this 
year we are just carrying out routine care and maintenance. 
 
Just routine it may be, but all of our many exhibits, large and small have to be taken out of the 
cabinets, looked at and treated as necessary. We have items made of wood, metal, cloth and paper, 
irreplaceable pieces of history that have been entrusted to us to preserve for future generations. It 
is now our policy to wear gloves while handling all exhibits. Guns knives etc. are checked for rust 
and cleaned  with preserving oil, wood is treated with a special museum polish and uniforms 
examined for moths. It is at this point you realize just how many items there are. Perhaps we do 
miss out the occasional Sten Gun round or time pencil. 
 
Meanwhile work has begun on the many boxes of written material donated by Auxilliers. For a 
secret organization they generated a lot of paperwork. All thanks to Geraldine who gave up many a 
Wednesday last summer to come in and start creating archives for us. The other major task that we 
keep putting aside is cataloging the exhibits, a job that should keep us busy for a year or two. In-
between all this there is trying to find new ways of telling the BRO story, not easy, limited as we are 
in volunteers to create and show new displays. Along with every other museum we hope to put 
together a Ist World War exhibit. Will ours be different? Come and see. 
 
But with all this emphasis on objects let us not forget that this is a museum about people, those 
who volunteered to risk their lives in Britain's darkest hour and the museum is here to keep their 
memory alive. This year the Auxilliers were represented at the cenotaph in London during the 
Remembrance Day parade. John Warwicker began lobbying for this some ten years ago, and has 
recently been continued by Tom Sykes and the CART researchers. See our website for news and 
events. 
                                          
                         
 

 

 

 

      

Long-time volunteer, Roy Langley, clearing out the underground bunker. 
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FACEBOOK GROUP REPORT ς TIM BRETT  

Since its creation in little under a year ago, our membership and networking has gone from strength 

to strength, we now have 186 members and more are being added weekly. Our members come not 

just from the UK but from countries across the world including the United States, Australia, France, 

the Netherlands, Canada and Italy. 

Our page has generated interest and communication from members who are researching relatives 

who either flew or who were part of the 390th Bomb Group and also those who have a general 

interest in the Eighth Air Force and the USAAF activities in the UK during the war years. 

Through our page, members have posted photos of both air and ground crews, Parham airfield and 

its surrounding countryside and of course those all-important watering holes that were used by the 

airmen and even the medals and documents relating to a veteran. This in turn has led to links being 

forged between veteransΩ families and I feel I must mention our good friends in the Netherlands 

who are happy to share all the information amassed through years of pains taking research with 

those families whose relatives were either KIA or became POWs after being downed over Holland. 

Of particular value to these families are the details of crash sites, photos of the memorials, graves 

and even in some cases photos taken at great risk during the war of the actual event. 

We are linked to various groups that are dedicated to either specific Eighth Air Force Bomb or 

Fighter groups and information is exchanged with these, particularly when it comes to inquiries 

requesting technical information relating to aircraft, equipment or procedures. We have joined RAF 

LakenhŜŀǘƘΩǎ group and I was able to send the MuseumΩs and group members condolences after the 

recent tragedy in which four aircrew were lost and I can report that this was well received and 

appreciated by them.  

The photos and progress reports relating to the construction of the new museum complex on our 

page has generated a lot of interest and also offers of help in the future. 

 

VISITORS REPORT ς KATH KINDRED, Treasurer 

²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ Ƴŀƴȅ Ǿƛǎƛǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǾŜǘŜǊŀƴǎΩ ŘŜǎŎŜƴŘŀƴǘǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΤ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΦ Of 

particular note was a group of 15 from the Harris family! We have also had many groups and 

organisations, including a party from the College of the Ozarks, where students were linked to WWII 

veterans in order to learn about live history. Other groups included Lowestoft Aviation Society, local 

Scouts and Cubs, Holts Battlefield Tours, The University of the Third Age, Stowmarket Probus Club, 

Felixstowe Over 60s, Framlingham College, Rushmere Primary School and a group from the local St 

Johns Brigade.  

We have received many generous donations from our out-of-hours visitors, and from individuals on 

both sides of the Atlantic.  
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NEW BUILDING REPORT ς PETER KINDRED 

Following years of suffering a damp library, overcrowded display areas and basic visitor facilities the 

museum has finally accrued sufficient funds, partially due to contributions from The Moller 

Foundation, to enable us to start building our new visitor complex. It is being built in WWII style but 

to modern day insulation standards.  We hope that this will modernise our facilities and allow us to 

improve our displays and keep attracting new visitors.  

 

Layout of the new building; 57m3 concrete went into the footings! September 2013 

 

Work started at the end of September as visitor numbers were declining and the ground was still 

hard and dry. Footings were dug almost 2 metres down and 0.75 m thick, probably three times 

greater than those buildings of 1942/43 and I can say, from experience of reclamation work, 

ŎƻƴŎǊŜǘŜ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ǎǇŀǊŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǊΦ ¢ƘŜ ōǊƛŎƪǎ ŀƴŘ ōƭƻŎƪǎ ŀǊǊƛǾŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ŀƭƭ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŀƴŘ 

ǘƘŜ ŀǳǘǳƳƴ Ǌŀƛƴǎ ŎŀƳŜΧΦ¸ƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƳƻǾŜ ŦƻǊ ƳǳŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦǊŜǎƘƭȅ ƳƻǾŜŘ ǎƻƛƭ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀŘ ōŜŜƴ 

excavated. We nƻǿ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŀǊǘƛƳŜ ŎƻƴŘƛǘƛƻƴǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƭƛƪŜΧΦ  ƳǳŘ ŜǾŜǊȅǿƘŜǊŜΣ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ 

quarters, tracks and roadways; It reminded me of the  stories  father told of helping the contractors 

pull vehicles out with his old Fordson tractor.  Fortunately for us, we had a few loads of road 

planings to make a hard track and enable the fork lift to operate and so keep workƳŜƴΩǎ ōƻƻǘǎ 

clean. A mild autumn allowed the bricklaying team to make good progress and we achieved our 

target of roof on by Christmas. It certainly has been very cold and miserable weather for bricklaying 

all through November and makes one realize what terrible conditions the ground crews worked  

through day and night to keep the B17s flying. 

We were slow to get going again after Christmas following a Health and Safety officers inspection 

but I can report that the electricians have laid all the first fixing wires, the vast thickness of 
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insulation is being fixed in the roof and we are about to nail up the plasterboard and start the 

cement renderings. The authentic Crittall windows have arrived and the linking corridor to the 

adjoining Nissen hut is under construction, so, we should soon be secure and working in the warm 

to do all those finishing off jobs that take so long.  We will soon be ready for our willing volunteers 

to help with the final decorating and fitting out jobs; we aim to have the building usable in time for 

our new season opening in April. 

 

Just beginning to fit roof trusses, December 2013 

 

Once we have joined new to old we hope to be able to convert our old tea room into a barrack 

room as it would have looked in 1943 and with photo displays of life on the base at that time. 

Maybe you have a few photos that could be copied and put on show? We would welcome any 

photos of that period. As time allows we hope to convert the old Library to the memory of those 

that became P.O.W. with recordings and visual displays and a quiet area for reflection. 

We hope to conclude this ambitious project with a ceremonial opening in the summer but are 

reluctant to make plans too far ahead in case we  over run our target  finish date. For further 

updates on the work, join us on Facebook or visit our website: www.parhamairfieldmuseum.co.uk 

 

 

If you have any comments or questions on any part of this newsletter please email us: 

parhamairfield@yahoo.co.uk 


